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On the Occasion of the 2nd International Conference on Animal Care in Kobe 2012
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Yoshio KOSHIMURA, Chairman, Japan Pet Food Association
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I would like to offer my sincere congratulations on the holding of the
2nd International Conference on Animal Care in Kobe 2012. I pray,
from the bottom of my heart, for its success and for a great outcome
for the main organizers, the Japan Veterinary Medical Association
and PIIA Knots.

This year, the Act on Welfare and Management of Animals is to
be revised. While, for people, we were able to accurately specify
the numbers killed or missing after last year’s Great East Japan
Earthquake and related events, unfortunately nobody could
accurately assess the number of animals that suffered. In order to
promote true animal welfare and happier lives for humans with
animals we believe that we should create a family register system
for animals, especially companion animals (dogs, cats, rabbits and
horses). I truly believe that such a registration system will surely
reduce the need to euthanize animals if people know that they should
report to an authority when they start living with an animal or when
that animal dies. Such a system would thereby increase people’s
sense of responsibility that they must take care of an animal for the
duration of that animals’ life.

We at the Japan Pet Food Association (JPFA) updated our posters
and brochures entitled “A Great Many Smiles, Happy Living with
Pets” in August 2011. These brochures include not only dogs and
cats, but also birds, small animals, fish and other such ornamental
creatures. The JPFA has been disseminating a message to the public
that “pets bring mental and physical health to human beings,”
by distributing these brochures at various events including the
international pet fair, “interpets,” which JPFA sponsored last August.
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JPFA has also published an official textbook for the “Pet Food / Pet
Manners Qualification Exam” which launched in November last
year. This textbook introduces not only “the basic knowledge of pet
foods,” but also information about “how to interact with animals”
and “how animals contribute to people’s mental and physical health”,
so that people assume more responsibility when living with animals.

On the other hand, JPFA has donated pet food, for example, to
support pet victims following the Great Hanshin-Awaji Earthquake
and Great East Japan Earthquake disasters. In relation to the latter,
the JPFA has continued with pet food donations to an amount of 296
tons which is equivalent to an annual supply for over 13,000 pets.
The donations have been made through the Headquarters for the
Relief of Animals in Emergencies with support from our member
companies. The JPFA has also supported the animals by donating
relief money collected during the “interpets” fair held last August.
JPFA’s member companies have also been contributing large sums of
money for caring for the animals.

JPFA will continue to carry out activities that are in alignment with
the purpose of this International Conference which itself aims a
brighter future for both humans and animals. The JPFA will also
support this Conference.

We at the Japan Pet Food Association sincerely hope that the idea
of mutually happier lives of humans with pets will be more broadly
accepted by the public through this 2nd International Conference on
Animal Care in Kobe.
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